To: Otcmarkets

Issuer Services

300 Vesey Street, 12th Floor
New York, NY 10282

Phone: +1 212.896.4400

RE: REMOVAL OF SHELL STATUS
Dear Sir/Madam:

This is a request to remove “Shell” status of Hai Jia International Limited Company
(“HBIE”) on OTCMarkets.com.

The former name of Hai Jia International Limited Company was Trinity Capital
Partners, which was a shell company until the Variable Interest Entity Contract was
signed on November 30, 2022, to acquire 100% Crown Pass Trade Co. Ltd.

A trading company in Taiwan Via VIE structure.

The new majority shareholder has decided to change the issuer’s name to Hai Jia
International Limited Company on May 2021 and conduct new trading business of In
Taiwan since November 30, 2022. The target company has inventory and assets in

Taiwan and HBIE will generate monthly revenue in Taiwan starting December 1, 2022.

Hai Jia International Limited Company has filed VIE Contracts and Shell Status
Removal Letter on OTCMartkets. Please remove the “Shell” status on the website of
OTCMarket accordingly.

Thanks.

S'in’\c:Lely,
Wy

/s/ 1-Ju Su
I-Ju Su

CEO of Hai Jia International Limited Company



